
 

Compensation fund pensioners (IOD pensioners) need to 

urgently submit data 
 

The PSA was alerted of communication by the Department of Employment and Labour indicating that 

pensioners receiving an IOD pension or receiving a spouses IOD pension or parents IOD pension, 

should take note that the Compensation Fund is in the process of validating pensioners through data 

cleansing. All pensioners receiving IOD pension are accordingly requested to submit the following 

documents to the Compensation Commissioner: 

 

Certified copies of: 

 

- ID document 

- Death certificate of deceased employee(for fatal pensions) as well as a marriage certificate of 

the surviving spouse 

- Unabridged Birth Certificate for children under 18 

- ID details of deceased employee must be visible on the unabridged birth certificate 

- Birth Certificate in the approved format for non-South African citizens 

- Proof of schooling for children above 18 

- Proof of active bank details 

- Proof of residence 

- Contact details 

 

The above documents should be submitted to the Compensation Fund at: 

PensionCleansing@labour.gov.za. 

 

Please note that failure to submit these documents will result to IOD pensions being terminated. 

 

For more information, the Compensation Commissioner could be contacted at: 0860 105 350. 
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